



Minutes for EIFSC Board Meeting 5-5-2011

Members present:  Susan Blocker, Kecia (Zimmerman) Farr, Nicole Rude, Melissa Haars, Becky LeDuc, Michelle Catlett, Barbara Hames-Bryant.

Members absent: Carol Vester, Mike Pokorny, Sheila Smith, Heidi Trotter, Michelle Thornton.

Meeting called to order at 6:36 PM.

Ice Show Recap:  We lost less money (approx. $7000) than originally thought.  We may possibly partner with Orchestra Iowa to do a Christmas show in December 2012.   Two ice show numbers, the Betty Boops and the Lady Gaga skaters did the Roughrider hockey exhibition, and were well received by the audience. 

The April board meeting minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made to approve minutes; motion seconded and approved unanimously.

No new members this month. Michelle will mail the board election ballots this week.

Treasurer’s Report:  We are losing less money than we had budgeted for and bank balances remain healthy. The 990 EZ tax form for non-profit organizations has been filed with the IRS. 

Logo update:  There were many positive comments/responses to having the club logo on the club jackets in time for the April competition.

We will be hosting a nationwide PSA seminar Sunday, November 6, 2011, from 8 AM to  5 PM, which will include two hours ice time for testing. 

Competition Recap:  Overall the competition went smoothly and we had approximately 70 skaters compete. The judges were impressed with rink facility and pleased with lodging at the Kirkwood Hotel.  The skaters from Springfield, Ill. were impressed, and the skaters from St. Peter, MO, said they will come back for next year’s competition.

Future coordination with the Hawkeye Skating Club would benefit both organizations and avoid scheduling events on the same weekends.  Discussion ensued re: coordinating with figure skating clubs from around the state to support each other’s events, and possibly teaming with the Quad Cities to alternate years that each of the two clubs hosts a spring competition. Amy Blades suggested the year EIFSC hosts the Upper Great Lake Regionals that we would have a spring competition at our home rink. 

Annual meeting set for June 7, 2011.  More details will follow.

Meeting adjourned at 7:33 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Rebecca LeDuc, Secretary
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